
  

 

Next CBC Meeting - October 15, 2018  
   

  

The Tailwind 091918  

  

   

Upper Sequatchie Valley Loop -- with picnic! - Sept 22, 10:00 AM 

EDT  

 

https://ridewithgps.com/routes/28219622 

 

This will be a fun dayïa loop ride with a picnic lunch at Head of Sequatchie State 

Park! And Iôd like for everyone to think of this more as a leisurely tour than a typical 

https://chattbike.us8.list-manage.com/track/click?u=9f4d34cf352b4d4381ebdd2f1&id=68352ca343&e=ce708a128a


club ride. Because itôs as scenic and remote as youôll find around hereïeven more so 

than the southern part of the valley. 

 

This has been in the Tailwind for several weeks so am not including the details now. 

Just want to remind everyone it is this weekend. The details are on the ride calendar. 

You can ride even if haven't registered. Just can't count on lunch. However there will 

probably a few extras at a first come basis. 

 

Jim Johnson, 423-313-5256, jim@biketours.com 

   

We Have a Winner!  

  

Thanks to all who participated in the CBC Jersey Selectio n Survey.  

Thanks to Ben Keim and Ascend Sportwear for their work on this visionary 

design that highlights a favorite Chattanooga landmark.  

Stay tuned for purchase information to come!  

 
    

Oktoberfest Chattanooga Challenge - Oct  13 

 

If you're not already planning to ride in the  Oktoberfest Chattanooga Challenge, 

you can still be in on the action as a volunteer! Everyone who pitches in will get 

a t-shirt, water bottle, and a meal and a couple of beers at Finley Stadium! Plus 

free parking at Oktoberfest!  

mailto:jim@biketours.com


 

Here are so me volunteer opportunities:  

- Help Peggy at the CBC rest stop on the course  

- Packet pick -up (Friday afternoon/evening on the 12th or early Saturday 

morning on the 13th)  

- Course marshalls at various intersections along the course  

- SAG support  

- General h elp with setup/breakdown at Finley Stadium  

 

If you're interested in being a volunteer, email Shannon Burke 

at shannon@veloviewbiketours.com.  

 

 

 

The OKTOBERFEST CHATTANOOGA CHALLENGE pairs an amazing bike ride with 

the best beer festival in the Southeast! Choose between a full 100-mile century or a 

50-mile half-century on the most scenic roads in the tri-state region, including a 

closed-road climb up Lookout Mountain! ChattanoogaChallenge.com. Event organizer 

Shannon Burke, owner of Velo View Bike Tours, touts the ride as an affordable, 

scenic ride organized by locals. It's also an event Burke believes could fill the void left 

mailto:shannon@veloviewbiketours.com
https://chattbike.us8.list-manage.com/track/click?u=9f4d34cf352b4d4381ebdd2f1&id=4601fa7c28&e=ce708a128a


by the canceled 2018 3-State 3-Mountain Challenge. 

 

"The Oktoberfest Chattanooga Challenge is my answer to the lack of a hometown 

ride," Burke said in an email to the Times Free Press. "Yes, we'll have the Hincapie 

Gran Fondo in May, which I'm sure will be great, but I felt that Chattanooga needed a 

century ride put on by locals at a price point that was accessible to a wider audience." 

 

Registration is now open at veloviewbiketours.com/chattanooga-challenge. It includes 

tickets for two beers and food at Oktoberfest, parking, a T-shirt and a water 

bottle. The event is $40 for those who register before Memorial Day, $50 for those 

who register between Memorial Day and Labor Day and $60 for those who register 

after Labor Day. Registration closes Oct. 7. 

   

Help with information on two bikes that were stolen this past Sat 

night  

 

Two bikes were stolen this past Sat night, Sept 15. If anyone has any information 

about this, please contact Brianna Block, beroy06@gmail.com 269/207-5774. 

 

2012 Giant Anthem X 29er (Women's)  

- White w/ Black and light blute trim 

- Dual Suspension 

- Light blue Deity compound flat pedals 

- Schwalbe Racing Ralph tires 

 

2011 Cannondale Flash  

- Black frame w/ white trim 

- White lefty front suspension 

Unique features 

- Red Oury handlebar grips 

https://chattbike.us8.list-manage.com/track/click?u=9f4d34cf352b4d4381ebdd2f1&id=39f13e28ef&e=ce708a128a
mailto:beroy06@gmail.com


- Red Deity compound flat pedals 

- Continental X-King tires 

   

CBC End of Season Rides and Lunch - Oct 20 

 

Hard to believe that weôre nearing winter!  Where did the time go?  How about taking 

a ride with your fellow CBC members and telling stories of the past season while you 

enjoy your lunch? 

 

Where:  Bob and Peggy Olsonôs House, 219 Poteet Rd SE, Cleveland. Times, routes 

and ride leadersô names will be announced as soon as the details are worked 

out. Lunch will be lasagna, bread and salad, supplied by the CBC.  Weôre leaving 

dessert to the members.  Bring your favorite and weôll all taste test! 

 

In case of rain, lunch and comradery will still be served! 

Please RSVP to Peggy Olson at (920) 412-0999 before October 14th. 

 

   

Bicycles Needed at Chatt State!!  

 

The Chattanooga State Community College Intramural Department is looking to 

acquire gently used bikes to promote bicycling events with their students.  At present, 

they only have 5 bikes available and would like to grow their fleet. 

 

They currently have occasional rides for breakfast or lunch, but they would like to 

expand their program to include beginner biking lessons and safety training, along 

with more rides.  They would also like the CBC to possibly include their students in 

future rides and events. 

 

If you have an old bike that you are not using, you could donate it to a good cause! It 



would be a way to share your passion by passing the means to enjoy biking to a new 

generation of riders. 

 

For directions on how to donate your old bicycle, please contact Kelvin Clay, 

Intramural Coordinator at Chattanooga State Community College, 

Kelvin.Clay@chattanoogastate.edu .  

 

   

Bicycle Advocacy  
by Philip Pugliese  
 

Moon River Festival Bike Valet:   Hosted in front of Outdoor Chattanooga, the bike 

valet parked 566 bikes over Saturday & Sunday (despite a fair amount of rain)!  In 

addition, over 120 Bike Chattanooga Trips were supported at the OC 

Station.  Saturday total was 325 bikes parked, a new record as in comparison, during 

Bike to Riverbend our biggest nights were less than 120. 

 

CB Robinson Bridge:  Many of you may currently use the CB Robinson Bridge to 

cross the River but providing dedicated bike access for users of all ages and abilities 

has been a priority for the past decade.  An engineering study was completed with 

recommendations and cost estimates for improvements that would allow the 

construction of a dedicated ped/bikeway.  TDOT has this under review and is 

supposed to be close to making a decision if they will allow further action.  Once this 

decision is made, of course further advocacy work would need to be done to prioritize 

funding for such a project. 

 

Dockless electric scooters (and perhaps dockless bikes):   You may have read in 

the paper about the possibility of dockless scooters arriving in town.  CDOT is 

working on a resolution for City Council but I have doubts that council will 

approve.  Scooters may just be a fad, but where they have been deployed they have 

mailto:Kelvin.Clay@chattanoogastate.edu


been very popular with lots of usage.  That's the good news.  Bad news includes 

crashes, injuries, scaring pedestrians, annoying automobile drivers, and creating 

obstacles and hazards when left on sidewalks.  The effect of this deployment on 

public attitudes toward bicyclists and bike infrastructure could be negative so we will 

be watching closely. 

 

Philip Pugliese 

423.322.1489   

 

 

Intro to Mountain Biking  
Friday, Sept 2 1 | 6:00 - 8:00 p.m.  
 

Leave the 

asphalt behind and get in gear for the trails with Outdoor Chattanooga's Intro to 

Mountain Biking Class. Learn the basics of mountain biking from our experienced 



mountain bike instructors through skills demonstration and practice in a controlled 

setting. Instructors teach in a format that's structured to your pace and individual 

learning style. We can provide bicycles and a helmet for use during the class. All 

participants must wear a helmet. Reservations required in advance as space is 

limited. Call 423-643-6888 to learn more and register. Cost: $10 for 2 hour session. 

Recommended for ages 10+. 

 

Intro to Mountain Biking 

  

   

Halloween Half -a-Hundred  
October 27, 2018, Jasper, TN  
 

Come out and enjoy the fall weather in scenic Marion County. The Big Pumpkin  will 

be a challenging, yet scenic 51 mile ride through the Sequatchie Valley, over Suck 

Creek Mountain and through the Tennessee River Gorge via River Canyon 

Road/Mullins Cove Road.  

The Littl e Squash  will cover 30 miles just as scenic as the Big Pumpkin, without the 

challenging Suck Creek Mountain climb. 

 

All riders will receive a T-shirt, post ride freshly grilled hamburger and cold beer 

courtesy of Stevarinos Restaurant in South Pittsburg. 

Both rides will be fully supported with on-course SAG and rest stops. Registration 

fee:  $35.00. 

 

Bring your family and stay around for the Jasper Lions Club Jackolantern Jamboree 

on the Square.  Lots of free fun for the entire family including trick-or-treating, games, 

music, and food. 

If you have any event questions please feel free to reach out to the Ride 

Director.  Barry Allen can be reached at (423)667-4609 or ballen197374@yahoo.com. 

https://chattbike.us8.list-manage.com/track/click?u=9f4d34cf352b4d4381ebdd2f1&id=16886aef41&e=ce708a128a
mailto:ballen197374@yahoo.com


To register, go to: 

https://www.bikereg.com/39321 

    

Ride Pictures  

 

Thursday's ride: Not your usual Battlefield loop. George found every hill nearby but 

outside of the Battlefield. It was fun but quite challenging. Daisy Blanton, George 

Perry, Peggy Olson, Tony Thompson, Lori Smith, Beverly Short, Gray Fletcher, Mike 

Hartline, and Chuck (photographer).  

 

 

The riders on the Riverpark Leisure 20-30 on September 14 were: Back row: Ted 

Dickerson, Gary Jamerson, Bob Haag, Robert Powderly, Peggy Olson, Beverly Short, 

John Vass, Rich Rudner, Jim Wildeman, Mike Hartline, John Oakey, 

Recumbents: Raleigh Cooper, Daisy Blanton, and Chuck (photographer). 

  

https://chattbike.us8.list-manage.com/track/click?u=9f4d34cf352b4d4381ebdd2f1&id=1e33edda2e&e=ce708a128a


Jim Wildeman finally flew back south for the winter.  Welcome home, Jim! 

 

 

Daisy Blanton, Peggy Olson, Beverly Short, Rich Rudner 



 

 

Bob Haag, Robert Powderly 

 

 

Rich Rudner checking out Gary Jamerson's bike 


